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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th June 2012 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash,  D Lewis, Mrs P Homewood, J Smith, N Thom,  
P Venning, Community Warden, Lee Kidd, 8 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

2488.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  Cllrs Mrs S Mash & P Venning declared an interest in 
agenda item 10 minute no. 2497 and Cllr Mrs S Mash declared an interest in agenda item 12.a) 
minute no. 2499.a)

2489.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  None

2490.
Apologies and reason for absence:   Borough Councillor M Burgess

2491.
To elect a Vice- Chairman (deferred from last meeting):


Cllr Thom proposed Cllr Smith, seconded by Cllr Venning.  There being no further nominations Cllr Smith was duly elected.

The meeting was adjourned for the public session.

2492.
To elect 2 representatives to attend KALC meetings (deferred from last meeting):  Cllr Rivers, no further nominations.

2493.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th May 2012:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record after a correction at Minute No. 2483.d).

2494. 
Matters Arising :  See Clerk's Report.  It was agreed to give Clifford Bannister a bottle of wine for his help with erecting the flag pole.  To come from the Chairman's allowance.

2495.
Planning Applications:  This had been circulated to Cllrs before the meeting.


12/00600/AS  10 Coombelands – Re-siting of an oil tank and the erection of an enclosure.  Construction of single storey kitchen extension.

2496.
Village Caretaker update:  The Chairman informed the meeting that staff meetings had been held with Michelle Rother.  Problems had been experienced with equipment breaking down and unreasonable rainfall at this time of the year with the grass growing at an unusual rate.  The Community Warden had met with her and the other villages understand the problems. 

At this point Cllrs Mrs S Mash and P Venning left the meeting

2497.
To discuss and decide upon action to be taken with regard to the PCC's List of Priorities in the Churchyard:  The list had been circulated to Cllrs beforehand.  With regard to the General & Regular Maintenance issues 1. will be instigated now 2 & 3 once the grass growing season is over and 4. at the appropriate time.  With regard to Repairs and preservation list it was agreed that 1 and 2 will probably be done together after advice has been sought and no 3. again once the grass growing season is over.  No. 4 may have to wait until the next financial year.  All agreed that it was a good idea to treat the Restoration of the Chest Tombs as a village project.  

Cllrs Mrs S Mash and P Venning returned to the meeting

2498.
To agree on new and revised quotes for tarmac pad for half MUGA:  3 quotes had been received.  Chris Pankhurst £3,470 to include removal of excess soil & £3120 to leave it.  Walkers Construction £3,150 to leave it.  Lightmain £6,000 but this was for a bigger area than the other two.  After a short discussion it was agreed to accept the quote of £3,470 from Chris Pankhurst.

2499.   Correspondence:

At this point Cllr Mrs S Mash left the meeting


a) Outlook on Oxney – request for donation towards printing costs.  £1,000 was agreed.

Cllr Mrs S Mash returned to the meeting


b) Audit Commission – Consultation on appointment of external auditor for 2012/13 and future years.  Any objections?  None.
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For noting:


c) South East Water – Current water resources situation


Previously circulated:  


d) Minutes of KALC meeting of 4/4/12     e)  The Town & Village Green Roadshow 2012 13th July


Forwarded by E-mail:


f)  Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Rural News      g)  KALC – Planning Appeals – National Campaign x 2     h)  KALC – Learning & Development June 2012 courses     i)  KALC – Parish News     j)  KCC – Minerals & Waste & Site Plans - Preferred Options Consultation     k)  KALC – National Environment 2012: Balancing Nature, Society & the Economy Conference & Exhibition

2500.
Chilmington Green Update:  Cllr Lewis informed the meeting that a response from the Council had been sent in and acknowledged.

2501.
Tenterden Housing Development (TENT1): Cllr Lewis voiced concerns over the effect that 500 houses built this side of Tenterden would have on this community.  Public meetings were being called and the Parish Council ought to be represented to keep the village informed.  The Chairman updated the meeting.  A Master plan will be produced and workshops held.  It was agreed that the Council ought to register it's interest with concerns over traffic, schooling,& medical facilities.  The Chairman will do this.

2502.
To discuss & agree on a plan of action for the Parish Council Website: The Chairman explained that it had not been possible to carry out the arrangements made at a previous meeting.  It was agreed that the Chairman obtain a quote to set one up.  To be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.

2503.
To agree to sign KCC Agreement re maintenance of the Highway:  This had been circulated to all Cllrs beforehand.  It was agreed that the Chairman and Cllr Smith form a reply as it didn't actually fulfill the criteria as the Council saw it.

2504. 
To authorise payments:


i)  Robert Pudan – Inv. 1 Cutting Cemetery grass 4/4/12 £115.00 Only cut he had been able to make. Authorised  To note that the only cut he had been able to make in the Churchyard, also due to the poor weather, was on 23/3/12


ii) To re-imburse Cllr Rivers for Web Hosting etc. Inv. For wittersham.org £86.82
Authorised 

2505.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance:  



i)   Monthly Transaction Statement.  Agreed 



ii)  Monthly Transaction Statement for Caretaker Pilot. Noted


b)
Planning:  



Decision received: 



I)  12/00369/AS  Spurban Farm Bungalow – Application for Lawful Development 
Certificate – Existing Use – application to regularise the use and occupation of the 
dwelling that has been lived in continuously in breach of an agricultural occupancy 
condition for a period exceeding ten years   



         Certified Lawful

      

ii)  Planning Inspectorate – Wittersham Village Green Application No COM209  









       The proposal made by KCC is granted                                                             

 
c)
Highways & Footpaths –  Complaint received with regard to overgrown state of Footpath 
beside the Cemetery.  This has now been cleared.  Bernard Thomas has very kindly cut 
back the roadside hedge again.  Clerk to send thanks.


d)
Open Spaces – None


e)
Cemetery & Churchyard – None

2506.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 

            Village Hall Management Committee – Nothing to report

2507.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised
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2508.
Date of next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  10th July 2012

2509.
Items for information: 


a)  The Community Warden, Lee Kidd, gave a short report.  He gave his congratulations to the village for the Jubilee celebrations.  The incidences of dog fouling was lessening.  There had been some fly tipping in Lloyds Green and Jubilee Fields and fuel and metal thefts.  There will be security advice and invisible marking sessions at the Village Hall in the near future.


b)  Clerk informed the meeting that she had spoken with our PCSO who had reported that there were no recent crimes reported in the village.  He explained the new set up within the Kent Police Force and that his area is now not so big so he has more time in the Community.  He would like to attend PC meetings but very few of his shifts coincide with our meetings.  He intends to send in a report if he is not able to attend himself.


c)  Cllr Homewood gave thanks for help and advice over the Jubilee Celebrations.  There was an amount of £300 left over which they would like to put to a permanent reminder of the Queen's Diamond Jubilee.  Ideas were asked for.  There will be an article in the Outlook on Oxney.


d)  A well done and thanks were given to Cllr Homewood and her committee for running successful Jubilee Celebrations.  The flag can still stay flying.


e)  Cllr Venning reported that the first Community Led Plan Steering Group had been held.  A joint chairmanship had been appointed and a toolkit ordered for each member.

The meeting closed at 21.17hrs

